Dear Parents/Carers
We must start by saying that we know this is a difficult and anxious times for us all. We want to help you and your family stay well so we can all return to Our Lady’s happy and healthy, whenever that may be.
It is also important for you to realise that we understand that you have not trained to be teachers so we do not expect you to teach your child during school closure but we do expect you to ensure they do complete the work set. We know you will do your best to support your child with the work that has been set by their teachers. They will be able to email teachers if they are struggling or have questions. 
We have put together advice for your children. Please read it carefully. It explains what is expected of pupils and how they can access their work. It also tries to give advice to support their wellbeing. At this moment we have no idea how long we will be closed. Young people are very sociable animals and they may well find the social isolation difficult. There are many resources to help them keep well physically and mentally. If you do become concerned about your child’s wellbeing please contact us at schoolclosure@olcc.lancs.sch.uk 
As always thank you for your support we hope that you and your families stay well and enjoy the extended time you have together. This situation will come to an end and we hope you are able to remain positive until that time. Remember your child will watch you and how you cope with this. Resilience and patience are valuable life skill that we will all develop in the coming weeks and months.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We will keep you all in our prayers.
Yours sincerely
Helen Seddon
Headteacher

 
